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Diary Dates 
 

September 
6th – Governing Council 7pm  
7th – Dance til you Drop, Choir –  
         Rehearsal and Performance  
         @ Entertainment Centre 
8th – Romeo & Juliet Yrs 5/6/7,  
8th – 10th - 3A & 3B Narnu Farm  
         Camp 
10th – Pedal Prix 
11th – 12th – Pedal Prix 
14th – Cyber Safety Session 
24th – Last Day Term 3 – 2.00pm  
          Dismissal 
 

______________________ 

 
Road Crossing 
Monitors 

 
Wed 8th Sep – Tue 14th Sep 
Zoey E, Samuel d, Tammy V 

 
Wed 15th Sep – Tue 21st Sep  
Maddison H, India S, Siana R 

 
Wed 22nd  Sep – Fri 24th Sep & 

Mon 11th & Tue 12th Sep  
Jakob P, Zac S, Hugo H 

 
  

 

Please arrive by 8.25am 
 
 
 
 
 

“Old Worlds, New Worlds, Other Worlds” 
Book Week 2021 

 
 

 

 
Book Week (Tuesday August 24th to Friday 27th) was a celebration of the 2021 Children’s Book Council 
of Australia (CBCA) theme “Old Worlds, New Worlds, Other Worlds” and the wonderful notable and 
shortlisted books. 
The library was decorated to reflect each of the 3 worlds, an Ancient Egyptian reading cave (Old Worlds), 
an alien visitor (New Worlds) and a display of the microworld (Other Worlds) of caterpillars and 
butterflies from Eric Carle’s “The Very Hungry Caterpillar”. 
Classes have been reading and discussing the 2021 CBCA books and the library quizzes and activities 
were all based on the books. Students enjoyed Kahoots online quizzes, fun problem-solving games and 
even a treasure hunt. 
It was decided not to have a Book Week assembly this year due to Covid restrictions but each class 
helped to create a fun music film based on the parody song “All About Those Books”, which again 
celebrated the CBCA books for 2021. 
Have a look at the film here.  
https://ardtornishpslibrary.weebly.com/ 
The Children’s Book Council of Australia, South Australian Branch were the host for the national CBCA 
Book of the Year Awards and created the movie that was seen all over the country. Some APS students 
are featured in this film. If you would like to watch it, it can be found here 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xmpDNYYoHJg&t=1205s 
 
Perform Education 
On 11th of August “Perform Education” performed “Bigger, Better, Brighter!” highlighting the Book Week 
theme and some of the 2021 books and we were delighted to see an ex APS student Melissa as one of 
the “Perform Education” actors. 
 
Marion our Library Volunteer’s 80th Birthday                       

Marion has been a long-term volunteer at our school library for the past 15years. She celebrated her 
80th Birthday during Book Week and staff enjoyed sharing her special “The Very Hungry Caterpillar” 
birthday cake. 

 

https://ardtornishpslibrary.weebly.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xmpDNYYoHJg&t=1205s


 
 

 

 
 

 

Festival Choir 2021 
 

Last Tuesday our choir left very early for the big rehearsal at the 
Entertainment Centre. 
We were there with over 1000 other singers and musicians. It was 
great being able to sing with the orchestra. There are nearly 80 
musicians.  
Our soloists Gargee, Kamryn and Isabelle were fantastic! 
We are all very excited for our rehearsal and concert day next 
Tuesday in the Arena! 

 

 

Autism SA Family Workshops 
 

Austism SA has family workshops available, online and face to face 
for parents/caregivers and individuals on the spectrum. Click the 
link below to view all of their upcoming workshops. 
https://www.autismsa.org.au/training-families 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Softball Come & Try Sessions 

Roadrunners come and try sessions: 
Thursday, September 9th and Thursday, September 16th. 
Starting time 3:30 pm to approximately 4:30 pm. 
Please register your interest by completing the google form 
through the link below 
Roadrunners Come and Try Registration 
Email or call Linda on the details provided in the attached flyer 

Excursion and Incursion Update 

ACTIVITY 
DATE/S STUDENTS 

INVOLVED 
LAST PAY DAY 

4pm 

Year 6 & 7 
Graduation 

6/12 
7/12 

Year 6 & 7 5/11/21 

Just Romeo & 
Juliet 

8/9/21 Yr 5/6/7 6/9/21 

Writers Festival 
 

September 
2A, 3, 3A, 
3B, 4, 4B, 

7,8, 15 
3/9/21 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

 
 
 

Tuesday 7th  Michele S 
Wednesday 8th  Mary-Anne R 
Thursday 9th  Ling C, Emma J 
Friday 10th  Natasha H, Sonoko F, Wei-Wei R 
 
                  

Tuesday 14th  Michele S 
Wednesday 15th  Mary-Anne R 
Thursday 16th  Tui M, Deneice P 
Friday 17th  Rhonda P, Stacey C, Emma J, Jenni F 

For Week 5 - Responsibility 

 
 
 

2022 enrolment and class structure 
processes 

 

 

Accurate enrolment details are needed so we can determine numbers 
for our 2022 classes. Therefore if your family is considering moving, or 
you know of someone moving into our area it is important that you let 
us know as soon as possible. If you have a younger sibling to start next 
year and you haven't completed an enrolment form please contact the 

front office staff. 

Braylee D, Domenic H 
Luna D, Aradhya K 
Slater, Lucy S, Aubrey S 
Alex R, Nicole S 
Karthik S, Kobe G, Grace G 
Hong C, Lara B 
Angelica L, Rhys D 
Olivia S, Ava G 
Michael L, Olivia W 
Sophie J, Lennex F, Kelly M 

Alyssa F-G, Gemma R 
Hugo H, Angeline K 
Archer P, Oscar M, Freya V 
Izi C, Luca L 
Sienna M, Eli J 
Emily M, Theo M 
Sovereign H, Jaxson D 
Ekas P, Owen C-L, Lily C 
Eshal Al, Matisse F 
Josh M, Dec G 
Tobie M, Erin F 

School Holiday 
Programs 

 
 
 

Marden Sporting Complex have lots of school holiday programs 
and pop in and play/stay programs. Click on the link below to see 
what they have to offer.  
 

http://www.marssportingcomplex.com/ 

https://y8csck80.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Fwww.autismsa.org.au%2Ftraining-families/1/0108017b9562f8bc-32a039b0-f27d-437d-ba97-b2b88e36474e-000000/qmvUdUTx0xeJy6w_aoXbLvg5pZQ=13
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdkObdOU97YbrmHaHp7nbAMlY2ttbG_xpOR_7FvweWkZ6Z2Vw/viewform
http://www.marssportingcomplex.com/


 

As Father’s Day approaches here are some useful resources for 
fathers, grandads, uncles and any bloke in a young child’s life. They 
are all free:  
 
Dad Play for those with 3-5 year old children 
DadPlay is a free telephone messaging service for fathers and 
father figures with 3-5 year olds. Messages are sent to dads’ 
phones for 3 months once they enrol. The messages provide 
information and practical advice to dads on positive activities and 
relationships with their child, about their child’s social skills and 
behaviour, and on family relationships. DadPlay focuses specifically 
on play and games between father and child. TO JOIN UP text 
‘DadPlay’ to 0488 824 230 or visit: www.dadlab.com.au This site 
operates from the Uni of Newcastle and has other interesting 
resources including a ‘Fathers & School Readiness Webinar’ the 
presents evidence on how fathers’ play with children influences 
child development and socialisation. 
 
SMS4Dads for expecting fathers and those with infants  
SMS4dads provides new fathers with information and connections 
to online services through their mobile phones. The text messages 
with tips, information and links to other services help fathers 
understand and connect with their baby and support their partner. 
The expected date of delivery or date of birth, which is entered 
when you Join Up, ensure that the texts are linked to the 
developmental stage of the baby (from week 16 of the pregnancy 
until 24 weeks post birth). 
 
Many texts use the ‘voice’ of the baby, for example, ‘You can talk 
to me about anything dad. Your words will help my brain 
development’ 
Others suggest actions dads may like to take, for example, ‘Try to 
find ways to tell your partner she is doing an amazing job. This is 
really important and helps build her confidence.’ 
See: https://www.facebook.com/SMS4dads/ 
 
Being A Dad Course at the Children’s Centre 
In term four we will be holding Being A Dad session over three 
Wednesdays evening 3,10 and 17 November.  
 
Father’s Day Man With A Pram Walk 
Sunday at the Jubilee Community Centre, a walk to the Wynn Vale 
Dam and back. Breakfast from 9:30, walk from 10am. Raffle draw 
(T-shirt and Bunnings card prizes) after the walk and some games 
for children to play. Bookings at 
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/man-with-a-pram-fathers-day-
walk-tickets-165856999751 
 
  
Ardtornish Children’s Centre on Facebook 
For updates about our programs and other local stuff for young 
children, see: https://www.facebook.com/ArdtornishCC/  
 
Whatever you get up to on the day enjoy the Celebration of 
Fatherhood! 
 
 
Regards 
John Buckell 
Community Development Coordinator 
Ardtornish Children’s Centre 
T 8264 9828 M: 0409 984 495 E: john.buckell@sa.gov.au  
 

http://www.dadlab.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/SMS4dads/
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/man-with-a-pram-fathers-day-walk-tickets-165856999751
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/man-with-a-pram-fathers-day-walk-tickets-165856999751
https://www.facebook.com/ArdtornishCC/
mailto:john.buckell@sa.gov.au


Farm Barn Excursion - A recount  

by Room 5A 

 
In week 4, our class and Room 5B went on an excursion to the 
Farm Barn.  
First, we went on the bus and drove an hour to the Farm Barn. 
We listened to the rules and then got to explore the Barn. In 
the barn, we saw goats, cows, chickens, guinea pigs and 
lambs. We all had a go at bottle feeding the lambs.  

 

 

Then, we met Cab Sav the cow. We all learnt how to milk Cab 
Sav and then watch how the machine milks cows these days. 
The farmer kept squirting the cow’s milk at us, it was funny.  
 

 

 

Next, we went into the park and met the Camel named Lulu. 
Everyone got to feed her carrots!  
After that, we explored the wildlife park. We got to feed 
emus, kangaroos, ostriches, peacocks, goats, deer, miniature 
ponies and lots of different birds. We even got the emus to 
eat carrots from our heads!  

 

 

Finally, we watched a reptile show. We met lizards, dragons and pythons. Everyone had a go at 
touching the python. It was scary.  

 

 

We had such a great time on our excursion and were all very tired at the end of the day.  


